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MR. ROCKY SIMPSON 
MLA, HAY RIVER SOUTH 

Oral Question 651-19(2): Retrofit of the High Rise in Hay River 

This letter is in follow-up to the Oral Question you raised on March 09, 2021 regarding a 
retrofit of the high rise in Hay River. 

The Northwest Territories Housing Corporation has provided a letter of support to the 
owner of the high rise as part of an application to the Government of Canada’s National 
Housing Co-Investment Fund. 

With respect to regulatory oversight on this facility, the Government of the 
Northwest Territories (GNWT) is not aware of any renovations made to this facility 
that would require inspection at this time.  If the owner has completed renovations to this 
facility, then GNWT regulators including the Office of the Fire Marshal, would be prepared 
to conduct new inspections. 

Thank you. 

Paulie Chinna 
Minister Responsible for the  
Northwest Territories Housing Corporation 

c. Clerk of the Legislative Assembly
Legislative Coordinator, Executive
President/CEO, Northwest Territories Housing Corporation

April 20, 2021
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